
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

June 23, 2020 
 
 
City of Norman 
Mr. Tony Mensah, Street Superintendent 
668 East Lindsey Street 
Norman OK, 73069 
 
Subject:  Street Maintenance Bond Program – Urban Asphalt Pavement, FYE 2021 Locations Project – 
Contractor Recommendation 
 
Dear Mr. Mensah, 
 
Bids for the Street Maintenance Bond Program – Urban Asphalt Pavement, FYE 2021 Locations Project 
(Bid 2021-2) were opened on June 18, 2020 at 2:00 pm at City of Norman offices.  Six bids were 
received, and are summarized below along with the Engineer’s Estimate. 
 

Vendors     Total Bid  
First Water Contracting, LLC   $1,258,743.00 
RDNJ, LLC dba A-tech Paving   $1,282,310.00 
Silver Star Construction Company, Inc.  $1,379,680.00 
Rudy Construction Co.    $1,385,940.00 
Engineer’s Estimate     $1,403,970.00 
Haskell Lemon Construction Co.   $1,405,767.30 
Schwarz Paving Company, Inc.   $1,773,390.00 

 
First Water Contracting, LLC submitted the apparent low bid in the amount of $1,258,743.00.  This bid 
has been reviewed for mathematical accuracy and evaluated to identify any potential irregularities, to 
which none were found.  The low bid is approximately 10.3% below the Engineer’s Estimate.  
 
Based on the information summarized above, I recommend award of Contract No. K-2021-2 to First 
Water Contracting, LLC in the amount of $1,258,743.00. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Jason A. Spencer, P.E. 
Capital Projects Engineer 
City of Norman 
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PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT 
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